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On behalf of over fifteen hundred Loudoun County residents who are members of Clean Water Action, and our many members in Fairfax City, I urge the Board of Supervisors to  vote “No” on the Ridgewater Park amendment CPAM 2006-0003 (Conversion of a Portion of the Transition Policy Area to Suburban Policy Area).

Loudoun residents need safe and affordable drinking water.  Protecting headwaters areas of drinking water supply watersheds such as the Potomac, Goose Creek and the Beaverdam Reservoir fits in to a county strategy of both protecting rural areas, and strategic green space in more developed areas of the county.
Goose Creek’s presence on Virginia’s list of impaired waterways (the “303d” list, so named as it refers to the section of the federal Clean Water Act that mandates a restoration process) means that Loudoun residents, Virginians and the United States have shown a special interest in avoiding degradation of Goose Creek water quality.

The proposed amendment would support higher residential densities, up to four dwelling units per acre in the area planned for residential. Also, the amendment would allow residential land uses on 25% of the area planned for business at densities up to 16 dwelling units per acre. The proposed amendment would also support office, retail, and light industrial uses within the area.

These uses at this site threaten Loudoun’s drinking water.  The geographic area subject to the proposed amendment is located west of the Goose Creek and Goose Creek Reservoir, and north of the Dulles Greenway within the Goose Creek Watershed.  The proposed development for 1,946 houses is directly adjacent to the drinking water intake pipe in the Goose Creek reservoir.  It is clear that the drinking water for Ashburn and City of Fairfax would be directly, negatively impacted by this development.

The County staff report to the Planning Commission documents the risk to the County’s drinking water, because toxic chemicals, bacteria, and other pollutants will have no chance to be diluted before flowing into the water intake.
There are many reasons to oppose this development.  If for no other reason, Loudoun’s residents look to the Board of Supervisors to vote for protecting the County’s water, and to vote against the Ridgewater Park Amendment.                    

Andrew Fellows

Chesapeake Program Director, 202-895-0420, x102, afellows@cleanwater.org
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